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The KC Charity Fish Fry  

Friday, July 29th! 
Mark your calendars now! 

June 2016 

                                            

Grand Knight’s Column 

From your Grand Knight: 
  
Last month – Top Ten things Catholics are thinking about.  
This month – 25 items 

As we observed the memorial weekend, many of us 
probably spent some time in the garden.  I felt compelled 
to look into bible references to the garden.  Here then are 

the top 25: 

Genesis 2:8  
Genesis 2:15  
Genesis 13:10  
Numbers 24:6–7  
Deuteronomy 11:10–11 
1 Kings 21:2  
2 Kings 21:18  
2 Kings 21:26  
2 Kings 25:4  
Esther 1:5  
Ecclesiastes 2:4–6  
Song of Solomon 4:12–5:2 
Song of Solomon 6:2  
Song of Solomon 6:11–12  
Isaiah 1:29–30  
Isaiah 51:3  
Isaiah 58:11  
Isaiah 65:3  

 

 

The Council 722 Food Drive is ongoing. Please 
bring your nonperishable items to meetings and 

burger nights.  Cash donations are also accepted. 
Chairman Tim George 920-860-3405

 

 
June 
2        KC Officer Meeting 6 
8        Holy Hour for Vocations at St. Clement 4 PM 
9        First Degree 6; KC Membership Meeting 7 
15      4th Degree Meeting; Social 5:30; Installation of 
          Officers 6:30; Dinner 7:  Klemme’s Wagon Wheel 
16      $2 Burger Night 5-7 
28      District Meeting at KC Center 
30      Knights Nite – Family Picnic 5; Game 7:30 
 
July 
13      Holy Hour for Vocations at St. Clement 4 PM 
21      $2 Burger Night 5-7 
29      Fifth Friday Charity Fish Fry 4:30-7 
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Chaplain’s Column 
 
Brother Knights and Families, 
 
June is the beginning of the so-called slower 
summer months.  School is out, many people go 
on vacation, major summer holidays of      
remembrance - Independence Day and Labor 
Day – are held, and even the Council does not 
hold a lot of projects.  Hopefully all members will 
do their best to attend the June 30th KC picnic 
and Sheboygan A’s Knights Night.  Details are 
elsewhere in the Newsletter. 
June is dedicated to the Sacred Heart of Jesus.  
With the early date for Easter, it was held on 
June 3rd.  How well do we reflect the 
overwhelming love of Jesus in our daily actions?  
Finally, we celebrate Father’s Day on June 19th. 
 

Father’s Day Prayer 
 
God, our Father, you govern and protect your 
people and shepherd them with unconditional 
love and mercy.  You place a father in a family 
as a sign of your love, care and protection.  May 
father’s be faithful to the example found in Jesus 
of being steadfast in love, forgiving 
transgressions, sustaining the family and caring 
for those in need.  Give your wisdom to fathers 
that they may encourage and guide their spouse 
and children in a Christ like way. 
We give God thanks and praise for fathers 
young and old.  We pray for fathers, to find 
courage and perseverance to balance work, 
family and faith in joy and sacrifice.  We pray for 
fathers around the world whose children are lost 
or suffering; may they know that the God of 
compassion walks with them in their sorrow.  
We pray for men who are not fathers but still 
mentor and guide others with fatherly love and 
advice.  We remember fathers, grandfathers, 
great grandfathers and father like men who are 
no longer with us but who live forever in our 
memory and nourish us with their love.  Amen. 
Have an enjoyable and safe summer. 
 
Fr. Dick 
                      
Sincere thanks to all Council members for 
attending the Clergy Appreciation Banquet.  
It was a wonderful way to show our gratitude 
to our Priests, Sisters, and Deacons for their 
special gift of Service! 
 
Larry Lenhardt, Dr. Mark Knabel 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

(Continued from page 1) 

Isaiah 66:17  
Jeremiah 29:5  
Jeremiah 31:12  
Ezekiel 28:13–14  
Amos 9:14  
John 18:1–2  
John 19:41–42  
41 Now in the place where he had been crucified there was 
a garden, and in the garden a new tomb, in which no one 
had yet been buried. 42 So they laid Jesus there because of 
the Jewish preparation day; for the tomb was close by. 1 
 
Grand Knight Andy Hughes 
 
 

       

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for June 
 
Vatican City, 1 June 2016 (VIS) – The Holy Father's 
universal prayer intention for June is: “That the aged, 
marginalized, and those who have no one may find–even 
within the huge cities of the world–opportunities for encounter 
and solidarity.”  His intention for evangelization is: “That 
seminarians and men and women entering religious life may 
have mentors who live the joy of the Gospel and prepare 
them wisely for their mission.” 

 
CATHOLIC EDUCATION GRANTS 

 
All requests for Catholic education grants are due 
by June 24th. Checks will be mailed to the schools 
in the beginning of July so the credit will be there 
when your child registers. 
 
All K.C. members who have children at a Catholic 
school or have children enrolled in a Catholic 
Formation Program are eligible for this grant for 
up to two children. Call F.S. Bob Jeske at 207- 
7229 if you have any questions. E-mail proof 
of registration to kc722fs@gmail.com or mail 
to Bob Jeske, 2330 N. 27th St., Sheboygan, WI 
53083. 
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Family  of the Month 

Dr. Mark and Theresa 

Bettag 

 

Knight of the Month 

SK Don Pitzen 

 

In Memoriam 

SK Wayne Winkel 
 

 

Fourth Degree News 
From Your Faithful Navigator 

 
Sir Knights and Ladies, 
 
Hopefully we have finally shaken the winter cold and 
blues that seemed to drag on way too long!  The month 
of June is here with warmer weather and longer days.  
This is also the time of the year that reminds me of our 
Assembly’s focus on Patriotism.  We just celebrated 
Memorial Day – I hope you took some time to 
remember the veterans who sacrificed to keep us free.  
Flag Day is coming up on June 14th – this is an 
opportunity to show our support for our country by 
proudly displaying our flag.  And the 4th of July isn’t too 
far off! 
The month of June is dedicated to The Sacred Heart of 
Jesus. This month falls within the liturgical season of 
Ordinary Time, which is represented by the liturgical 
color green.  As we relax and begin to feel the warmth 
of summer, we can kick off the month by celebrating the 
feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus on June 3rd and the 
feast of the Immaculate Heart of Mary on June 4th. 
I would like to offer special thanks to the officers that 
were elected or re-elected for the upcoming Assembly 
year.  Your dedication, support and guidance are what 
keep our organization running smoothly.  Installation of 
officers will take place at our June meeting.  The 
Eastern District Master will be present to lead that 
ceremony – hopefully you can all be present.    
The next Assembly meeting will be Wednesday, June 
15th at Klemme’s Wagon Wheel, 120 S Wisconsin Dr, 
Howards Grove.  The social will start at 5:30pm, 
Installation of Officers at 6:30pm followed by the 
dinner/meeting at 7:00pm.   
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
Faithful Navigator John Zalewski 
Monsignor Philipp Dreis Assembly #1204 
 

 

 

 

              

Eucharistic Holy Hour 
St. Clement Parish 4PM 

Wednesdays 



 

  
 

Newly Elected 
2016 Officers for Council 722 

 
Grand Knight  Larry Lenhardt 
Deputy Grand Knight  Dr. Mark Knabel 
Chancellor  Modesto Tavarez 
Recording Secretary  Tim George 
Treasurer  Don Grimm 
Warden Larry Fouts 
Inside Guard  Mike Wirth 
Outside Guard  Jeremiah Rauwerdink 
1 Year Trustee  Mike Johnson 
2 Year Trustee  Francis Goettl 
3 Year Trustee  Andy Hughes 
 
Appointed: 
Financial Secretary  Bob Jeske 
Chaplain  Fr. Richard Fleischman 
 
Institute Trustees: Gary Hughes, Jim TenPas, 
Bob Jeske, Tom Johnson, Elmer Schemenauer, 
Francis Goettl 

 
 

Happy Birthday! 
 
Wishing you a day that is as special in every 

way as you are! 

 

 
Bryan Hendricks                  06-02 
Arthur R Kober                   06-05 
Ken R Miller                       06-05 
Ronald E Gumm                 06-07 
Rev Richard J Fleischman   06-10 
Gary P Hughes                   06-10 
Robert R Gundrum              06-11 
Gary A Reinholtz                 06-11 
Leonard E Melanz                06-12 
              
 

 

 
 
 

 

Message from Anoinette Mensah, 
Director – World Mission Ministries 

Archdiocese of Milwaukee 
 
Thank you for the gift of 290 rosaries for our sister 
parish La Sagrada Familia.  We have a group of 
young adults who will be traveling and they can 
deliver them this month.  Please continue to keep 
our sister parish in your prayers.  God bless the 
Knights of Columbus for their faithful service. 
 
Council 722 Committee: 
Mike Wirth, Fran Goettl 
Marian Centre Network 

mailto:Ken.sosnowski@kofc.org


 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Knights Night 

 
Dear KC Knights, 
 
Here we go again! It's time for some baseball. The 
annual KC Family Picnic and Sheboygan A's Knights' 
Night is Thursday, June 30th. 
 
Tailgating: 5:00 PM; Game: 7:30 PM 
 
Please bring a dish to pass, your own meat and 
beverages, and your own plates and utensils. Charcoal 
and condiments will be provided. 
Remember, our Council keeps all advanced ticket 
sales which we use to sponsor youth teams through 
the Recreation Department: adults $3.00 and students 
$1.00. There will also be lots of door prizes and a big 
raffle.  Tickets are available at the KC Center in care of 
Don Pitzen. 
You don't want to miss this fun night, especially seeing 
me dance and cheer, "GO A'S GO!" 
 
Fraternally, 
SK Donald M. Pitzen, Chairperson 
 
 

Rent the KC Center! 
 

Parties 
Weddings 
Meetings 
Reunions 

Family Gatherings 
Fund Raisers 
Brat Fries 
Showers 

 
It will meet all your needs! 

Tell your friends and relatives! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Full bar & bartender available 
Rental cost for members: $50.00 

 
Rental cost for nonmembers: 

$150.00 with a $150.00 returnable 
security deposit 

 

Call 458-7444 for details 
833 Center Ave, Sheboygan 

 
 

 

Tootsie Roll Drive 
 

I would like to thank all of the Knights that 
worked the Tootsie Roll Drive.  Without all 
of our volunteers, the Drive would not 
happen! 
 
Fraternally, 
Chairman Larry Fouts 
Area Coordinator Gary Reinholtz 
Area Coordinator Rhonda Fouts 
      
 

 
 

 

 

                     

"I promise you in the excessive mercy of my 
Heart that my all-powerful love will grant to 
all those who receive Holy Communion on 
the First Fridays in nine consecutive months 
the grace of final perseverance; they shall 
not die in my disgrace, nor without receiving 
their sacraments. My divine Heart shall be 
their safe refuge in this last moment" (Jesus 
to St. Margaret Mary). 
 



Christ Child Academy

Christ Child Academy celebrated  Grandparents Day &
May Crowning on Tuesday, May 3rd, beginning with
Mass at 8:30am.  Following Mass, all enjoyed a short
program, coffee and donuts and classroom visits.  This
very special day was a wonderful way for the CCA
school community to say “thank you” to all the grandpar-
ents who support Christ Child Academy and its students.
The 5th Annual Christ Child Academy Golf Outing is set
for Saturday, June 11, at Town & Country Club, Sheboy-
gan.  You do not need to be an avid golfer to participate.
New this year is an optional Painting Party for non-golf-
ers.  Michelle form CreArt will be coming to teach a paint-
ing session.  If you do not want to golf or paint, join us for
a fabulous dinner by Town & Country Restaurant.  You
can find out more details and register online by going to
www.ChristChildAcademy.com, or by contacting the
school office at 459-2660.
The students in K-8   participated in MAP (Measures of
Academic Progress) testing the second week of May.
MAP is a computerized adaptive test which helps teach-
ers, parents, and administrators improve learning for all
students and make informed decisions to promote a
child’s academic growth.
The Jr. Kindergarten class visited Quonset Farms in
Gibbsville this past May.  The children learned about the
process of milk from the cow to their glass.
Christ Child Academy is excited to announce  that Philip
DeTrana, CCA alumni, has earned Valedictorian honors
from Sheboygan South High School.  Congratulations
Philip!
On May 20th, CCA middle school students participated
in the Parochial Schools’ Track Meet held at the South
High School

Track.  Participating schools included Christ Child
Academy, St. Elizabeth Ann Seaton, St. John the
Baptist, Sheboygan Christian, and Oostburg
Christian.  This was a great opportunity for the
students to showcase their skills in various track
and field events and to socialize with the students
from other schools.

Also on May 20th,the junior kindergarten through 5th
grade students enjoyed the opportunity to partici-
pate in “switch day” at school.  This gave the stu-
dents a glimpse into their next grade level, as they
spent one hour in next year’s classroom.
Congratulations to 4th grader Peter Gerrits, who
won 2nd place in the District 6 “Wisconsin Agriculture
in the Classroom” essay contest.  This year’s topic
was “The Maple Sugar Industry in Wisconsin”.  The
contest was open to all 4th graders in the state of
Wisconsin.  Peter received a cash prize and all the
4th graders received a Culver’s gift card for partici-
pating.
School ends this year on June 9th! CCA will be
wrapping up another fabulously faith-filled year with
a mass and carnival for all! Happy summer to all!

Melissa Raff
Grade Four
Christ Child Academy

"If you want children to keep their feet on the ground,
put some responsibility on their shoulders." Abigail
Van Buren

Sacred Heart of Jesus Feast Day
This feast is celebrated from the year 1856 and
celebrated after 19 days after Pentecost Sunday.
This feast always falls on a Friday. The Sacred
Heart is depicted in art as a flaming heart with divine
light, pierced by the lance-wound, encircled by the
crown of thorns, surmounted by a cross and
bleeding.
The devotion to the Sacred Heart is derived from the
revelations made by Jesus Christ to a French nun
St. Margaret Mary Alacoque (Born on July 22, 1647
and died on October 17, 1690.Canonized by pope
Benedict-XV on May 13, 1920). She said that she
learned the devotion from Jesus Christ during a
mystical experience. She said that she had visions
of Jesus Christ from her young age and joined the
Visitation Convent to become a nun. She received
several revelation of the Sacred Heart and the first

A lie does not become truth,

Wrong does not become right,

And evil does not become good,

Just because it is accepted by the majority.

Anonymous

Campus Corner



revelation was on December 27, 1673 (feast of St.
John).  She told others that during this apparition
Jesus permitted her to rest her head upon His heart
and Jesus desired to make this known to all mankind.
In the second apparition which took place on June 6,
1675, (on the 8th day or Octave of the Corpus Christi
feast), Jesus told her 'Behold the Heart that has so
loved men instead of gratitude, I received from greater
part of mankind ingratitude'. After due investigation,
her Convent observed the feast of the Sacred Heart
privately in the year 1686 and a chapel was built in
1688 at the Paray-le-Monial to honor the Sacred Heart.
Pope Pius-XII by his encyclical letter 'Haurietis aquas'
dated May 15, 1956 instructed the entire church to
celebrate this feast. Pope Benedict-XVI also reaffirmed
the importance of the devotion to the Sacred Heart of
Jesus in his letter dated May 15, 2006 written to the
Superior General of the Society of Jesus.

The Immaculate Heart of the Blessed
Virgin Mary

This name is the title given to the Blessed Virgin Mary
in her role as the patron of the Carmelite Order. This
feast is also known as the 'Scapular feast' because the
Carmelite Order is using the brown scapular of Our
Lady of Mount Carmel. A tradition says that the Holy
Virgin Mary appeared to St. Simon Stock, a Prior
General of the Carmelite Order on July 16, 1251 and
gave the brown scapular to him and that became part
of the Carmelite Order. Carmelites believe the Holy
Virgin Mary is a model of virtue and is also a perfect
model of interior life of prayer. This feast was instituted
by the Carmelite Order between the years 1376-1386,
to celebrate their victory over their enemies, on
obtaining the approbation of its name and constitution
from Pope Honorius-III on January 30, 1226. The
scapular is a modified version of Holy Mary’s own
garment and it gives special protection to those who
wear it. St. John of the Cross credited Holy Mary with
saving him from drowning as a child, leading him to
Carmel and helping him from prison. The Carmelites
say that this Order was first founded by prophets Elijah
and Elisha on the Mount Carmel. Mount Carmel is in
Israel (District Haifa). During the apparition of Holy
Mary at Fatima on October 13, 1917, when the Miracle
of the Sun happened (Sun became red and rotated like
a wheel) the children saw the visions of Jesus, Our
Lady of Sorrows and Our Lady of Carmel. The feast
was extended to the entire Latin Church by Pope
Benedict-XIII on September 24, 1726.

Years Of Service

Arthur R Kober                06-11-1950                   66
Leo A Kaltenbrun            06-01-1955                  61
Richard R Guske            06-01-1961                   55
Kenneth J Herber            06-01-1961                  55
Donald J Lydolph            06-01-1986                  30
Richard C Meyer             06-01-1986                  30
Mark A Deckert               06-01-1987                  29
Ronald C Nienas             06-19-2001                  15
Todd E Basler                  06-12-2003                  13
Mark J Karstaedt             06-12-2003                  13
Charles M Burns             06-12-2014                    2
Joe J Leonhard               06-11-2015                    1
Chad K Meyer                 06-11-2015                    1
Nathaniel J Nygaard        06-11-2015                   1

Name                   First Degree Date       Years

Medjugorje Message
May 25, 2016

Dear children! My presence is a gift from God for
all of you and an encouragement for conversion.

Satan is strong and wants to put disorder and unrest
in your hearts and thoughts.

Therefore, you, little children, pray so that the Holy
Spirit may lead you on the real way of joy and peace.

I am with you and intercede before my Son for you.

Thank you for having responded to my call.



Knights In Action

June

New Brother Welcomed
The Knights of Columbus, Our
Lady of the Rosary, Council 722,
welcomed Matthew Rostollan as a
Brother Knight in a recent initiation
ceremony.  Matthew is a
parishioner of St. Dominics.
Brother Rostollan is looking
forward to the community activities
of the Knights.  In the photo (L-R):
Grand Knight Andy Hughes,
Deputy Grand Knight Larry
Lenhardt, Brother Knight Matthew
Rostollan, and District Deputy
Francis Goettl.

New Fourth Degree Sir
Knights

The Knights of Columbus Fourth
Degree Monsignor Philip Dreis As-
sembly 1204 Eastern District re-
cently welcomed new members
during an exemplification ceremo-
ny in  Milwaukee. New assembly
members include Sir Knight Mike
Wirth (Sheboygan), Sir Knight
Modesto Tavarez (Sheboygan)
and Sir Knight Ed Lenn (Plymouth).
The new Sir Knights are looking
forward to supporting the patriotic
activities of the Order.  In the pho-
to (L-R):  Sir Knight Mike Wirth,
Assembly Captain Francis Goettl,
Sir Knight Ed Lenn, Lady Ginny
Lenn, and Sir Knight Modesto Tav-
arez.



Knights In Action

April Knight of the Month
The Knights of Columbus, Our
Lady of the Rosary, Council 722,
awarded the Knight of the Month
Award to Modesto Tavarez.
Modesto attends Bible Studies at
Holy Name Parish, he will serve as
Council Chancellor for the 2016-
2017 council year, and has
recently become a Fourth Degree
Sir Knight.  In the photo (L-R):
Modesto Tavarez receives the
Knight of the Month Award from
Grand Knight Andy Hughes.

May Knights of the Month
The Knights of Columbus, Our
Lady of the Rosary, Council 722,
awarded the Knight of the Month
Award to both Larry Fouts and
Gary Reinholtz.  Larry and Gary
are both involved in the annual
Tootsie Roll Drive for the
Intellectually Disabled.  Larry
Fouts serves as the Drive
Chairman and Reinholtz serves as
Area Coordinator for the event.  In
the photo (L-R):  Gary Reinholtz
and Larry Fouts hold their Knight
of the Month Awards presented by
Grand Knight Andy Hughes.

June



Knights In Action
June

Council Secretary
Receives Honor

The Knights of Columbus
Wisconsin State Council
awarded the History Book
from the Sheboygan
Council with a Gold Award.
Council Secretary Tim
George and wife, Kathy,
assembled the Book.  In the
photo:  District Deputy
Francis Goettl presents the
Council Book with Gold
Award to Brother Knight Tim
George.

Councils Receive
Honors

While attending the Knights
of Columbus Wisconsin
State Convention, the
Plymouth Council and
Sheboygan, Our Lady of
the Rosary, Council 722
received Gold Awards for
their History Books.  The
Plymouth History Book
Assembler is Bill Rusch; for
the Sheboygan Council,
Tim George is the
Assembler.  In the photo
(L-R): Grand Knight John
Pfankuch, Deputy Grand
Knight Frank Kozlowski,
Sheboygan Deputy Grand
Knight Knight Larry
Lenhardt, and District
Deputy Francis Goettl.



Knights In Action
June

The ladies auxiliary wraps up
their year with a night out at the
newly opened Sprecher’s
restaurant.

Diane Marshall and Jackie
Goettl sport their Sprecher’s
restaurant headgear.
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Sponsors and Friends of the Knight Letter 
Their contributions make our newsletter possible.  Our sincere thanks to all of them. 

To support your Knight Letter as a Sponsor or Friend, call Tom Schoemer at 920-458-1345. 

 
 
 
 
                                     
 
 
 

KALTENBRUN BROS. ROOFING CO. 
1908 NORTH AVE. SHEBOYGAN 

920-457-9309 

MUSIC BOXX (TOM SELAK) 
1119 N. 8TH STREET, SHEBOYGAN 

920-458-0951 

 
BILL & MARY LU LEIBHAM 

REINBOLD-NOVAK FUNERAL HOME 
1535 S. 12TH STREET, SHEBOYGAN 

920-452-7711 

NORTHEAST HAIR DESIGN 
BY KAREN JESKE 453-6643 

2401 N. 8TH STREET SHEBOYGAN 

 
DON & PEG PITZEN 

SONNTAG PLUMBING, INC. 
2015 N. 18TH STREET, SHEBOYGAN 

920-457-9571 

OK SELF STORAGE 
GARY AND GEORGINE HUGHES 

OOSTBURG 920-457-1101 

 
JUSTIN L. VIRANT FAMILY 

HEADS UP FAMILY HAIR CARE 
BY DON AND MARGE GRIMM 

1924 CALUMET DRIVE  452-4700 

PROMOTE YOUR BUSINESS 
HERE 

PROMOTE YOUR BUSINESS 
HERE 

LEONHARD PRINTING 
920-254-9433 

2602 N. 15TH STREET, SHEBOYGAN 

PROMOTE YOUR BUSINESS 
HERE 

PROMOTE YOUR BUSINESS 
HERE 

 
JIM & MARJORIE SCHNELL 

 
MARY & TOM SCHOEMER 

PROMOTE YOUR BUSINESS 
HERE 

MSGR. PHILIP DREIS 4TH DEGREE 
ASSEMBLY 

 
RUTH & JOHN MOLITOR 

 

PROMOT YOUR BUSINESS 
HERE 

 Holy Humor
 

 
 
 

March Family of the Month 
Sir Knight Bob and Karen Jeske 

 

 

 

 

  

                                             


